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23rd September 2004

Dear Mrs Ball, 

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT SCHEME

Thank you for affording the House Builders Federation the opportunity of commenting on your council’s draft LDS. I appreciate that there is no requirement for your council to carry out such consultation. Therefore I support the positive and inclusive stance taken by your council in choosing to make a draft LDS available prior to formal submission to GOSE. 

Given that the document has been prepared in close consultation with GOSE and given the way GOSE is being very proactive and providing much positive and helpful advice to authorities on the requirements of the new planning system I don’t really have any significant comment to make on the draft LDS. I welcome the fact that the council will be giving priority to the housing-related LDDs and also the commitment to the annual monitoring process. 

The only comment of any substance I really wish to make is with regard to LDD 104 (and to a degree LDD 105) in that I consider there should be some reference to emerging housing requirements of the South East Plan. While the South East Plan will not be adopted policy by the time this LDD is about to be adopted it will (hopefully !) be a very long way towards being adopted. The housing requirements of that document are likely to be very different to those in the soon-to-be-adopted structure plan. In order to ensure continuity of housing supply in the longer term I would suggest that LDDs 104 and 105 will need to have at least some regard to emerging policy in the South East Plan even if they cannot fully accord with it as it will not have been adopted. Reference should be made in the briefs for these two LDDs therefore to the South East Plan on this basis.

Other than that, thank you again for consulting HBF on this and I look forward to being kept informed of progress as the LDF and its constituent parts evolve.

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

